
Moville Chamber of Commerce Annual Meeting 
January 13, 2020 

 
Opening prayer was given by Lisa Fouts. 
Chris Countryman thanked Yellow Rose Catering for the meal. 
Old Business: 
• Treasurer’s Report was given by Jodi Peterson. Balance $4,427.80 
• Minutes: See Lisa Fouts or go to visitmoville.com 
• School News: Doug Glackin reported that the school has a new middle school math 
teacher, Abby Sitzmann and Pat Hanson will retire this year. Today is the first day of 
the second semester. Western Valley Conference wrestling tournament is Saturday, 
Jan. 18 at Kingsley-Pierson. Large group speech contest will be Saturday, January 25 
at Sioux City East. January 21 is Basketball & Cheerleader Senior Parent Night & 
January 27 is Wrestling Senior Parent Night. Mr. Glackin encouraged everyone to 
support the PPEL vote – contact Mr. Glackin or Chris Countryman if you have 
questions. 
• Moville News: Mayor Jim Fisher reported the council is working on the budget at 
this time and construction at this time is slow due to the weather. 
• MCDAI: Stee Maxwell reported that the annual fundraising letter has been sent 
which supports community projects. Annual Trivia Night will be March 14. Moville 
Community Foundation has given money to the Medical Clinic Committee to help 
with the closing costs for purchase of the medical clinic. MCDAI is determining what 
to do with equipment in the grocery store since it does not seem possible to get 
another grocery store to come in. Discussion with Hy-Vee about a possible delivery 
service to Moville. 
• Medical Clinic: Papers have been signed for the purchase of the medical clinic. 
Mercy is preparing the space (ie: cleaning & working on the IT). Possible opening 
between Feb. 15 and April 1.  3 days/week, MWF with Ashley Pollema, ARNP 
serving that office. 
New Business: 
• First Official Annual Meeting of the Moville Economic Development Corporation 
dba Moville Chamber of Commerce: Chris Countryman asked all members that had 
not voted to complete that at that time. Jodi Peterson read the results: Chris 
Countryman & Lisa Fouts both received 23 votes and there were no write-ins. 
• Program Request: Angela Duffy proposed a community Bingo event in order to 
support youth programs at church or for camps. Asked businesses/individuals to 
donate a $20 gift card for prizes. Stee Maxwell made a motion for Chamber to 
donate 10 - $20 gift cards. Pam Clark second. 
Guest Speaker:​ Steve Beekman, Health Promotion Specialist with Siouxland District 
Health Department spoke to the Chamber about updating smoke-free policies in the 
workplace to include nicotine, tobacco, and vaping products. Also announced radon 
test kits will be available at the Moville Community Center on Jan 29 from 3-6 p.m. 
for $7. 
 
Next Meeting: Monday, February 10 – Moville Community Center 
Attendance: 27 


